WCU CEAP Assessment Committee Meeting
November 14th, 2013
Members Present: Renee Corbin, Teresa Cook, Pam Shuler, Terry Rose, Sarah Meltzer, Marie –Line Germain, Michael Schallock,  Lydia Cook as recorder
Members Absent:  Kim Ruebel, David Scales, Lauren Miller, Lee Nickles
_____________________________________________________________________________________
The CEAP Assessment Committee was convened by Renee Corbin at 4:05 PM on November 14th, 2013. 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the meeting minutes for October. The committee approved the minutes. 
Principal Evaluation of Beginning Teachers Survey
Renee gave feedback about the Principal’s survey for WCU initial and advanced licensure teachers that have been hired during the 2012-2013 year.  This survey was administered and results will be available soon.
Advising Survey
Renee indicated that the Advising Survey for undergraduate and graduate students is currently being administered.  Results will be available at a later meeting.
Program Evaluation Survey
The Program Evaluation Survey has been updated to reflect better understanding of the formal observations of university supervisor question.  Students in the past may not have understood the question so better wording of the question was needed to ensure accurate information from student teachers or intern II’s.
NCATE Standard Committees Update
Renee gave an update on the NCATE Standard Committees.  The six committees are currently writing drafts for the Institutional Report.  Two committees have already sent in their standard drafts.  Once the drafts are received, Kim and Renee will compile and edit the drafts.
EdTPA
Renee gave the committee an update about edTPA and the progress towards implementation in the pilot programs. The first training session for faculty for local scoring was in late October. Another training will be in January with several programs including BK and Social Sciences piloting edTPA in the spring.  The hope is that by Fall 2014 all programs will implement edTPA.
Diversity Inventory
Renee reviewed the 2012-2013 pre/post diversity inventory results.  Overall, there is a significant gain in the pre/post diversity inventory scores; however, the data by programs show that the pre/post score significance is not consistent from 2011-2012 to 2012-2013 because of small numbers.    The committee discussed the data.  Sarah Meltzer noted the small numbers of students that completed the post inventory and she felt that many Intern II’s or student teachers are not completing the Diversity Inventory.  The committee discussed how we might get more students to complete the post inventory.  The committee discussed what programs do in their programs to address diversity.  Pam noted that student teachers would experience diversity differently depending on what school system that they teach in.  Renee will send a copy of the Diversity Inventory to all committee members for review.
SUTEP Dinner Meeting with School Partnerships
Renee reviewed comments from nine school partners that were received from a short survey given at a dinner meeting on October 30th.  She asked partners what are WCU’s CEAP strengths and weaknesses? Pam interviews her student teachers prior to allowing them in her classroom and that student teachers are not pushed on her or assigned.  She could not relate to the comment about placing interns with teachers that do not want students. The committee discussed the comments.  Terry indicated that based on the comments, she feels that we needed more consistency across all schools. Pam indicated that some of the comments may be based on the student teachers that do not have two internship semesters and they have no clue how to do certain things. She recommended that all teacher candidates have two semesters of internship. 
Teacher Quality Data
Renee discussed the database of teacher quality data that General Administration will be providing to campuses for research on effective teaching. The data includes test scores of pupils of WCU graduates, socio-economic status, and many other variables that faculty will be able to study to determine what makes a good teacher.  David McCord is the campus research liaison and Renee is the data liaison.  GA would like to set up collaboration groups between institutions to promote research about teacher education effectiveness. 
Lesson Planning Comment
Renee mentioned that a teacher from a school system reported to her that students are having a difficult time in applying lesson planning back to the core curriculum standard.  The committee discussed the implications of the comment.  Pam reported that she has seen students struggling with linking what students should actually be learning from the lesson plan and tying it back to the common core learning goals.  Terry sees this also in her junior level course when students are learning how to lesson plan. Secondary education has little course room to increase lesson planning or methods.  Renee asked what we could recommend to assist our students in lesson planning.  Terry regularly gives lesson plans to teachers in the field to review and give feedback prior to giving to her students.  Pam suggested that teaching an entire unit made up of multiple lesson plans might be useful.  Also have more support for the student teacher by having the cooperating teacher review the plan before the student teacher teaches the lesson. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:10 PM.
